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Precautionary Boil Water Notice lifted for south Fort Myers neighborhoods  
Impacted areas are near Punta Rassa / Sanibel Toll Plaza can resume normal water use 
 
Fort Myers, FL, July 21, 2023 – Lee County Utilities has rescinded a precautionary Boil Water Notice to 
360 residences and 10 commercial sites in south Fort Myers along McGregor Boulevard from Port 
Comfort Road west to Sanibel Toll Plaza as well as all of Punta Rassa Road, all of Harbour Pointe Drive, 
the Punta Rassa boat ramp and Sanibel Toll Plaza. 
 
Bacterial testing has shown the drinking water is safe and residents may now resume usual use of their 
water without the need to boil it. 
 
The precautionary notice had been in place since Wednesday, July 19. Utility service was interrupted 
because Lee County Utilities temporarily diverted its water main while the Florida Department of 
Transportation worked on a drainage culvert for its ongoing restoration of the Sanibel Causeway. 
 
To receive updates from Lee County Government, sign up for the newsletter here: 
www.leegov.com/resources/newsletters. Follow Lee County Government on 
Facebook, www.facebook.com/leecountyflbocc. 
 

-30- 

 

mailto:LeeCountyPIO@leegov.com
http://www.leegov.com/resources/newsletters
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/5ntrCxkzrrtBxrpWtA5GOD?domain=nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com

